
WAUNETA HAPPENINGS 

FEBRUARY 2023 

Wauneta Happenings is produced by the Wauneta Chamber of Commerce and will begin once a month starting in 
August 2021.  The purpose is to help keep the people informed about what is going on in the Wauneta area.  If you 
have any suggestions, ideas, stories or pictures please contact a Chamber member.  
 

Read the newsletters at Wauneta.com.   

To make a donation you may send to Wauneta Chamber PO Box 211 Wauneta, NE  69045. Thank You to all that have 
graciously donated money, paper, and information for the Newsletter. 

 
  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 
 



CHAMBER MAKES DONATION TO PANTRY 

 

Mandi Kramer, President of Wauneta Chamber 

presents Nancy Terryberry of the Chase 

County Pantry a check from donations at the 

door for the Chambers Soup and Dessert 

Supper on Santa Saturday. 

 

Thanks everyone who came out and enjoyed 

the evening and donated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WAUNETA MEDICAL CLINIC SCHEDULE 

Wauneta Clinic is open on a limited basis at this time until they can hire more care givers. They are open from 09:00am until 
4:00pm.  Closed from noon until 01:00pm for the lunch hour.  We try to post on social media when unforeseen closures happen.  
Below is the schedule for the month of December. 
 
Wauneta Clinic will be open on the following days: 
Tuesday 2-7-23 Closed at 2pm 
Tuesday 2-14 9-4pm 
Tuesday 2-21 closed at 2pm 
Tuesday 2-28 9-4pm 
  
Alicia Ridlen RN BSN 
Clinic Administrator 

 

GUESS WHO??????????????       

 

 

 

   If you have a picture you would like to submit for the Guess Who, please bring it to 
Sandhills State Bank and we can make a copy of it for a later issue.   

 

January Issue – Guess Who?   Was………………… 

   

                                                                   Megan Maddux 

 



Church Worship Service Schedule 

First United Methodist Church                                              Redeemer Lutheran Church      
162 W Wichita, Wauneta                                                       233 S Arapahoe Ave, Wauneta 
Sunday 10:30 am MT                                                              Sunday 10:00 am MT 

 
God’s Missionary Church                                                   St John Catholic Church 
114 S Otoe St, Wauneta                                                         499 S Arikaree Ave, Wauneta 
Sunday 10:30 am & 6:00 pm MT                                          Sunday 10:00 am Mass MT 

  
Hamlet Union Church                                                             St Paul Lutheran Church 
411 Breeze St, Hamlet                                                   33851 Road 726, Wauneta 
Sunday 10:45 am CT                                                               Sunday 8:30 am MT 
 
SW Nebraska Holiness Church 
34850 Rd 724, Wauneta 
Sunday 10:30 am & 6:00 pm MT 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Why do skunks love Valentine’s Day?  

Because they’re scent-imental animals! 



 
 

The Legion Post 304 and VFW Post 7996 will be having their pie 
raffles on February 3rd and Feb 10th during the home basketball 

games. 

 
 
 
Recipes from Rhonda 
 
Cherry Tarts 
16 oz cream cheese, softened  2 tsp vanilla 
¾ c sugar     18 vanilla wafers 
2 eggs, slightly beaten   1 can cherry pie filling 
 
Blend together the softened cream cheese, sugar, beaten eggs and vanilla until smooth.  Line cupcake pans with 
papers and place 1 vanilla wafer in each paper.  Spoon the cream cheese mixture over the wafer, dividing the 
mixture between 18 cups.  Bake at 350 degrees for 15 minutes. Cool. Spread cherry pie filling over the top of each 
cooled tart. 
 

Cherry Salad 
1 Can cherry pie filling   ¼ to ½ c pecan pieces 
8 0z can crushed pineapple   1 Can sweetened condensed milk 
1 ½ mini marshmallows   Few drops red food coloring (opt) 
16 oz whipped topping. 
 
Mix in order given; chill.  Freezes well. 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 

https://werelivingafulllife.blogspot.com/2011/01/over-my-pie-tonight.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


 



 
Beryl Knotwell with daughter Patti, 

granddaughters Casey and Carrie 

and several of her great 

grandchildren at Christmas. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Birth Announcement 

Francesca Lane May was born on December 30, 2022 to Tayler and 

Sean May. She weighed 6lbs 4 oz and was 18" long. Her 

grandparents are Chad and Sunni Nordhausen and Jim and Mary 

May of Wallace 

 

 

The Legion Post 304, VFW Post 7996 and Auxiliary Post 304 
presented their annual scholarship to Garrett Hanna in January.  
Dennis & Sheila Pfeiffer presented Garrett the scholarship. 

Garrett is furthering his 
education at Southeast Community College at 
Beatrice, NE, majoring in Agriculture. He is the son 
of Mike & Robin Hanna of Wauneta.  

This scholarship was made possible through funds 
raised at the VFW and Legion Pie raffles held 
during basketball games. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
                 

                                                                                                                        
 

 

 

WAUNETA CHATEAU MOVIES 

       
   Feb 3-5 - The Fableman's    Friday and Saturday 7 PM,  Sunday 2 PM   

   Feb 10-12 - Maybe I Do    February Movie Sponsor – Adams Lumber 

 



 



 



 



 
 
 

R & L Variety is open by appointment.  Please call Dena at 308-883-5452 in late 

afternoon to see merchandise in the store or to pick up yours. 

Thanks Dena 

 

Thank you to all those who contributed to Wreaths across America.  Because of your 
donations 2.7 million wreaths were placed on veteran graves.  Also, a big shout out to 

those who volunteered their time.  Thank you. 
Eden Cemetery Board 

 

A huge THANK YOU to the village of Wauneta employees for doing a superb job at 
cleaning our streets this past month with all the snow.  You don’t know how much you 

are appreciated!  Keep up the good Work. 
It’s great to be a Waunetan! 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 





 
 

 


